TO: Bayfield School Board

FROM: Dave Aslyn

DATE: November 5, 2013

SUBJECT: November District Administrator Report

1. WITC Meeting

WITC Ashland Campus Administrator Steve Bitzer and Randy Deli, WITC Divisional Dean of Trades, Agriculture and Apprenticeship toured the Tech Ed Building and FACS Room. A good discussion about partnership possibilities between WITC and The School District of Bayfield took place and they seemed optimistic over the possibility to provide post-secondary learning experiences for our students. This would provide great opportunities for our students. We will keep you posted on progress as we work with WITC in the coming months.

2. I attended an organizational meeting for the Winter Transportation Committee. LaPointe Town Administrator Pete Clark, Arnie Nelson and Steve Dunn also took part in the meeting. The proposed composition of the committee would be representatives from the Town of LaPointe, Bayfield School Board member representing Madeline Island, a ferry line representative, an at-large member and the School District Administrator. Mr. Nelson reported on possible maintenance needs for the coming year. This committee is scheduled to meet again in mid-January 2014.

3. Administrator Non-Renewal

This is an annual reminder regarding non-renewal of administrators. WI statute 118.24 requires that in a non-renewal situation, School Boards must provide preliminary written notice of non-renewal no later than the end of January and a final written notice of non-renewal no later than the end of February. If no such notice is given, the contract in force stays in force for two years.